Powell's Valley Water District

31 ADAMS RIDGE ROAD ● P.O. BOX 550 ● CLAY CITY, KENTUCKY 40312 ● 606 663-5870 THIS INSTITUTION IS AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY EMPLOYER AND PROVIDER

The Powell's Valley Water District Board of Commissioners held their regular monthly meeting at the district office located 31 Adams Ridge Rd on Monday March 13, 2023 at 9:00 am.

Secretary/Treasurer Paul Shawn Skidmore, Superintendent Kendell Knox, Commissioner Babe Howard, Chairman Stephen Everman, Bookkeeper Ashley Hood, Randy Ledford.

Ashley Hood presented the February 2023 sewer financial information for review. Motion was made to accept the February 2023 sewer financial information by Chairman Stephen Everman, second Secretary/Treasurer Paul Shawn Skidmore.

Ashley Hood presented February 2023 water financial information and the February 2023 minutes for review. Motion was made to accept the February 2023 financial information and the February 2023 minutes by Secretary/Treasurer Paul Shawn Skidmore second Commissioner Babe Howard.

Superintendent Kendell Knox stated the property on 1057 was surveyed on March 9, 2023, hopefully hear something within the week. Kendell stated once he hears from them, he will go to the bank and see if the district can borrow money to purchase the lot on 1057.

Superintendent Kendell Knox stated a current customer Andrew Brindley is wanting to put in a pressure line and maintain all pumps, there would be no maintance on the district's side. We will need a letter from his lawyer stating he is responsible for all maintance.

Superintendent Kendell Knox stated he thinks the district should only be doing ¾ taps until further notice until we can get more water supply for the district. Motion was made to amend taps down to ¾ meters by Chairman Stephen Everman second Secretary/Treasurer Paul Shawn Skidmore

With no other business Chairman Stephen Everman adjourned the meeting.